School Forum Minutes 11/6/19

Attendees 
SDurnall, JDunstan, PStewart, HLangton, SLucas, AMcCutcheon, AMcCutcheon, CViqueria, CChrusciak


SH showed the parents the new welcome on the website and how she had revamped the the Heads and Welcome and Curriculum intent to reflect St Breock’s motto of Learning, Love and Laughter. She highlighted that she had linked 3 key policies to this which she wanted to ‘ooze’ St Breock and how Learning, Love and Laughter underpinned all that we do and suggested parents take some time to read those policies. 
http://www.stbreock.org.uk/website/head_of_schools_welcome/283776
SH also drew the parents attention to the ‘Toolkit for Learning, Love and Laughter’ which she developed with the children over a series of assemblies. This toolkit uses the Olympic Values, which the children are already familiar with, to give them characteristics which defines a good learner and lots of discussion around what this might look like in school and beyond. This is now displayed in the main corridor.
HL – suggested a picture of this be put on the website and out on social media
SH also talked over the St Breock Personal Development Overview which underpins our Ethos, Aims and Values http://www.stbreock.org.uk/website/ethos_aims__values/324264. This is linked to the NHS 5 Ways to wellbeing, which are; Connect, Keep Learning, Be Active, Take Notice and Give, Fundamental British Values, Physical skills and our Toolkit for Learning, Love and Laughter. We teach these things through our PSHE and PE curriculum, alongside assemblies and daily classroom practice.
SH asked the parents whether parking had improved since the no return section going up Tremarren Road. Parents felt parking had improved, but there were still unanimous concerns around unsafe parking and parents not following the one way system, meaning cars had to drive on the pavement. Suggestions were as follows; Police presence when raining, send letters to residents, reminder in newsletter about one-way system and parking in Lidl and walking up, the possibility of a zebra crossing at the bottom of hill as cars travel very quickly up West Hill and a 20 mile an hour limit before and after school. SH said she would explore as many of these options as possible but was unable to enforce the one-way system with residents, merely suggest it to keep traffic moving.
SH asked if parents would be interested in more regular clubs provided by external agencies, which we would have to charge for. This followed on from the success of the Y4-Y6 Dance Club which has been very popular.  Parents unanimously agreed this would be something worth exploring and it was not unreasonable to charge for them. PS – suggested not in the Summer Term as many off site events clashed with clubs and children could not attend. HL – suggested shorter sessions of clubs – possibly 3 week blocks to gain commitment. SH said she would explore what was out there and feedback at the next meeting.
SH talked to the parents about the SHEU survey the school would be taking part in  - School Health Education Unit – and how it would give us a useful insight into the impact of initiatives in school. 
SH told parents we would no longer be continuing with our Mathletics subscription but in July would have a launch of the Times Tables Rock Stars App instead.
SH asked for AOB. SL asked whether they could stock uniform in Vivienne’s in town as it would be easier and support local business. SH said she would explore it and on investigation discovered that there is a substantial mark up on uniform (much more than the postage) in Vivienne’s and did not feel this was fair to place on parents. SH has contacted Trophy Textiles and expressed parents concerns over mistakes and hope you see an improvement.
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